
 

 

MTP - Student created video - Safety at Kiss and Drop! 
In the video this week our Year 6 MTP students have used their creative minds to 
create an informative video for all in our community about our safety in our high traffic 
zones, like Kiss and Drop. Thanks to our MTP students for sharing this important 
safety message with all of us.  
 

Thank you  
I would like to thank three parent representatives who have been participating as the 
Mother Teresa Primary Parent Representatives in the Westmead Catholic Community 
Advisory panel. Mr Sherif Gorgi, Ms Kirsty Mendes and Mrs Rhonda Fares have been 
a part of this panel throughout 2020 and attended evening zoom meetings to discuss 
concerns and share ideas in relation to the proposed developments in the Westmead 
Catholic Community. I would like to thank them for their time and enthusiasm in 
participating in this important process moving forward.  
 
I would also like to thank the parents who joined Mrs Stennett and myself yesterday 
morning for our online Parent Forum/Cuppa with the Principal. Even though we are 
restricted by meeting face to face due to COVID19 it was great to ‘meet’ online and 
discuss our school learning goals and other issues related to the life of the school. 
 

Changed Procedures and Protocols due to COVID19 continue in Term 3 
As you are all very well aware, we continue to receive guidance about COVID19 
restrictions from both NSW Health and CEDP (Catholic Education Diocese of 
Parramatta). As expressed in many communications, we ask parents, staff and 
students to remain vigilant. Whilst the number of cases in Victoria and New South 
Wales remain concerning, we will continue to follow the following guidelines: 

• We will continue the practice of the school gate opening at 2.30pm for early 
collection and to ease the concentration of children gathering together at the Kiss 
and Drop zone. We will continue this practice until further notice.  

• If you would like your child to continue to bring in their own pencil case they may 
do so however we will have school equipment available in each learning studio. 

• We continue to encourage social distancing, particularly between adults, 
wherever possible - PLEASE remember to remain 1.5 metres apart from adults, 
including our staff, when dropping off and picking up your child.  

• We will continue to strongly encourage all students to wash their hands with soap 
and water before eating and after playing. 

• We encourage the children to cover their face with their elbow if they cough or 
sneeze and to avoid touching their faces. 

• If your child is sick, particularly if they have a fever, sore throat or cough, please 
do not send them to school.  

• We will continue to ask students to bring their own water bottle each day with their 
name clearly labelled. 

• We will continue to engage in additional cleaning of student desks each day. 

• With positive cases of COVID19 being transmitted in communities close to our 
own recently, it is the responsibility of all of us to strictly follow Government 
directives about who needs to be tested and who needs to self-isolate.  

• NSW Health have established a website to inform the community of actions they 
should  take if they have been in a location where there has been confirmed cases 
of COVID-19 within NSW. It is important that parents, staff and students comply 
with public health advice which includes the requirement to self-isolate for the 
required period if they have been at any of the locations published on this website 
on the specified dates and times. 
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“We should go out to meet people. 

Meet the people who live afar and 

those who live very close by. Meet 

the materially poor or the spiritually 

poor.” 

St Teresa of Kolkata 

"A member of the Westmead Catholic Community"  

Heartlinks Highlights Video 

Watch Video 

Welcomeasy 
“In purchasing your child’s 

tuckshop order online through 

Welcomeasy, you are contracting directly 

with the supplier. You are responsible for 

checking that the ingredients of what you 

order are not incompatible with your 

child’s sensitivities or health issues. 

Please ensure you check the disclaimers 

in the supplier's website. If in doubt you 

should contact the supplier.”  

Important Dates: 

• Friday, 7th August 
Census Day 
If you child/children are absent 
on this day, please advise the 
school via Skoolbag / email 
ASAP.  

 

 

• Saturday, 25th July— 
  Sunday, 16th August 

Confirmation Information 
Please see attached letter 

 

• Monday, 24th  August 
School Photo Day 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Save the Date: 

• Monday, 7th September 
MTP 10 Year Celebration 

https://www.nsw.gov.au/covid-19/latest-news-and-updates#latest-covid-19-case-locations-in-nsw
https://www.facebook.com/Mother.Teresa.Primary/videos/555411081806583/
https://welcomeasy.com.au/
https://welcomeasy.com.au/


 

 

Mini-Writer’s Festival at MTP this week 
What a great week at MTP for all of our student authors and illustrators, Kindergarten to Year 6. As a school, we are 
participating in the ‘Littlescribe Writers Festival’. Throughout the week, all grades participated in live webinar workshops with 
award winning Australian authors, such as Jackie French, Stephen Michael King, Deborah Abela and Andrew Daddo and 
illustrator James Foley. In these workshops the authors and illustrators provided a guide for our students through some tips 
and tricks they implement and the children are invited to copy these traits in their own writing. Thank you so much to Mrs 
Jody Sultana and Mrs Maree Grainger for organising this exciting opportunity to work with great authors at our school.

 
 
 

Instructional Coaching at MTP 
As you are aware, Mrs Maree Grainger and Mrs Kate Stennett are the Literacy Instructional Leaders for our school, and Mr 
Owen Wallace is the Numeracy Instructional Leader. As part of their roles, they work closely with teachers, analysing 
student data and determining next steps, planning teaching and learning cycles, working shoulder to shoulder with teachers, 
coaching in the Learning Studios and helping teachers to gather and analyse data about student growth. It is wonderful to 
have the opportunity to work with such outstanding professionals and if your child talks to you about working with these 
teachers during the day, this is the reason why.  
 

 
 

 
 
 

Investigative Play 
It has been wonderful to return to Term 3 with our Investigative Play program continuing in full for Kindergarten, Year 1 and 
Year 2. During these play sessions children develop a wide range of skills, knowledge and understanding in both subject 
content knowledge but also with developing social skills, like how to share, how to negotiate and how to interact - as you 
would agree, important skills for life! Below are some of the Investigations our students have been participating in this week. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                                 
 
 
       
 
 
 



 

 

Staff Development Day - Friday 25th September - Pupil Free Day 
This term, our last day for students will be Thursday 24th September. On Friday the 25th of September our staff will be 
working with Fr Walter on developing a deep knowledge of the Sacraments and also be spending time on our own spiritual 
formation.   
 

Defibrillator available in the MTP School Office 
Last year, our staff received training in the use of a defibrillator. Our school has a defibrillator and in the event that one is 
required, it is kept in our school administration office. All CEDP (Catholic Education Diocese of Parramatta) schools now 
have a defibrillator.  

 

Medication at School 
If your child needs to take prescription medication, apply cream for a skin condition or use any over the counter medication, 
parents must ask the doctor to fill in Form 2 and parents must complete Form 1 and return to the school before the child is 
allowed to take / use. 
Please see the medication policy on our school website: 
https://www.motherteresawestmead.catholic.edu.au/Community/School-Notes  

Hospitality- How are we the face of Jesus to others? 
Hospitality is more than merely serving food. The essence of hospitality is presence. The truly 
hospitable person is one who offers the gift of their time, attention and interest. Can we find time 
in our busy lives to be present to others? To sit, to be still, to open our eyes and hearts and be 
truly interested in what they have to offer in this moment? 
Help me, Lord, to become more conscious of your presence. Teach me to recognise your 
presence in others. Fill my heart with gratitude for the times your love has been shown to me 
through the care of others. 
 

Thank you to all the MTP community for the very generous donations to our Vinnies Winter Appeal last Friday. Donations of 
blankets, warm clothing and $963.05 will help keep others warm as our chilly winter progresses. Many thanks for your 
kindness. 

Important Dates: 
 

• School Photos—Monday, 24th August 

• Last day of term 3—Thursday, 24th September 

WHS - Safety for all at Mother Teresa Primary 

• Please maintain social distancing at all times and do not congregate around the school gate or in the parent foyer at 
school.  

• Please do hold your child’s hand when walking across the road and until they enter the vehicle when your car is parked 
safely in the visitor car park.  

• Please drive to the speed limit at all times, especially when on the school site to ensure the safety of all members of the 
Westmead Catholic Community 

• Please do not stop on top of the pedestrian crossing and let your children out - please wait until you have moved to a 
bay in the Kiss and Drop zone.  

• Please do not stop on the red zone as you approach Kiss and Drop area.  

https://www.motherteresawestmead.catholic.edu.au/Community/School-Notes


 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 


